WSU Sustainability & the Environment Committee

Minutes

DATE, TIME, & LOCATION:
Friday, December 5th, 2008 2:10-3:10pm, Lighty 405

ATTENDEES:
Terry Baxter-Potter, Jamie Bentley, Karl Berg, 



Andy Ford, Dwight Hagihara, Rich Heath, 


Kathy Kok, Chad Kruger, Nick Lovrich, Leif Moon-Nielson,



Rachel Saikaly, Melissa Stuart, Kara Whitman, 
1.  Call to Order – Dwight Hagihara, Committee Interim Administrator
2.  Approval of November 7th Minutes – Minutes approved
3. Website Content Update – Kathy Kok ~ www.sustainability.wsu.edu
Kathy Kok presented the Sustainability Website including the contents and the links associated with the site. The content of the sustainability site focuses on what WSU is doing and what activities there are for involvement.

( Process for posting items on website
Several suggestions were given for inclusion to the website but Kathy asked the committee send the information to her via her email address kkok@wsu.edu and copy Dwight at hagihara@wsu.edu . This will give her a reference point.

The committee will review the website and provide ideas, information, articles, links and constructive feedback to Kathy. She will fix a glitch in the link to the home page from the Clean Energy Technologies page.

It was determined that the Education and Outreach Page on the Sustainability Website would be a good location for the local government agencies to gain information about WSU sustainability efforts and information.
Educational links and what WSU is doing to support sustainability will include information on Leadership in Energy and Environmental Design (LEEDS) building projects. Chad Kruger will send Kathy the links to his research information for the website. She will also link to the climate change information and the carbon footprint link.


( Sustainability & the Environment Committee Information

▪Roster
 It was agreed that the roster, which will include the e-mail addresses and the telephone numbers of the committee members and alternates, will be published on the Sustainability Website.
▪Minutes
The minutes will be published on the Sustainability Website.
( Salmon Safe- Vancouver
The Salmon Safe Program will be linked on the Sustainability Website and Dwight will get that link to Kathy.  A direct link will be included for the regional campuses.
4. Proposal to update EP # 24: WSU Sustainability Initiative

The draft Memo to President Floyd with proposed updates was approved.
Dwight will send the memo to President Floyd on behalf of the committee with a copy of the original version with the changes as an attachment.  

5. President’s Climate Commitment Update- Greenhouse Gas Inventory
Kara Whitman and Karl Berg presented WSU’s President’s Climate Commitment Greenhouse Gas Inventory.
Kara Whitman and Jenny Holland worked together this past summer on the Greenhouse Gas Inventory collecting data from 2004-2007.  They gathered information about the sources of carbon dioxide, nitrous oxide, methane, and halocarbons at WSU Pullman.  
Karl Berg entered the data that Kara and Jenny collected into a Campus Carbon Calculator using the size of the university, power plants, wastes and animals, and stationary sources as categories. It has been shown that methane is the largest contributor of greenhouse gasses for WSU.  In 2004 WSU switched from coal to natural gas in its steam plant which resulted in significant reductions in greenhouse gases.
The committee discussed how energy conservation and renewable energy sources are ways to contribute to sustainability. Some of the offsets at WSU for the greenhouse gases are composting, forest and agriculture lands.  
Tracking data and getting things done needs to be improved to meet the deadline for the regional campuses. WSU will confer with University of Idaho regarding the data U I has collected.  Karl thanked Dwight for all his help. Karl and Kara were commended for their presentation and hard work.  
The climate commitment includes the Regional Campuses so they will have to collect data as well.

Dwight will send the data collected by Kara and Karl to Chad Kruger for the regional campuses to review and use to develop their Greenhouse Gas Inventory.
6. WSU’s Wellbeing Program – Brad Stewart and Jaime Bentley
Jamie and Brad gave a presentation regarding the Environmental portion of WSU’s Well Being Program. The Environmental Well Being includes the collaboration of three WSU departments.  The funded program this year “Be Crimson Go Green” outlined goals and events for WSU. Posters for a variety of well being events are available to print and post on campus at wellbeing@wsu.edu.
The Green Bike Program was initiated this year which allows the campus community to rent a bike to ride which decrease air and noise pollutions plus parking needs.
Educational Programs include The Green Holiday Program which was rolled out yesterday.  Jamie is working with students to create an audit so departments can see where they are green and where sustainability can be increased.  This will be available to other groups on campus.
Green Living Guide- This is a guide to help students to live a “greener” life.  Students in Dwight’s class are developing the content and Jamie will provide the information next semester.
The green living guide also contains information from Facilities, Rob Cochran (water conservation) and Terry Ryan (energy conservation), and Rick Finch (recycling).
Jamie’s e-mail is jbentley@wsu.edu if the committee would like to contact her.
7. January 2nd Meeting Date Change/Cancellation
Due to the holiday for students the committee agreed to meet on January 16, 2009 rather than January 2, 2009.  Nicholas Lovrich will be in Olympia working with the legislature and requested that we see if he can attend the January meeting via WECN.
8. Off Campus Input
Topic not covered due to lack of time.
9. Open Discussion

Topic not covered due to lack of time.


